
STANDING COMMITTEE ON CROWN AND CENTRAL AGENCIES 

Tuesday, November 30, 2010 

 

MINUTE NO. 59 

5:14 p.m. – Room 8 
 

1. Present: Delbert Kirsch in the Chair and Members Denis Allchurch, Buckley Belanger, Fred 

Bradshaw, Dan D’Autremont, Warren McCall, Randy Weekes and Kevin Yates*.  

 

Substituting Members 

Kevin Yates for Buckley Belanger (6:06 p.m. – 6:16 p.m. only) 

 

Other Members 

Kevin Yates, Pat Atkinson 

 
2. The Chair advised the committee that pursuant to Rule 146(1), Supplementary Estimates for the 

following ministries and agencies were deemed referred to the committee on November 25, 2010: 

 
Vote 74  Information Technology Office 

Vote 140 Saskatchewan Water Corporation  

Vote 150 SaskEnergy Incorporated 

Vote 176 Sinking Fund Payments – Government Share 
Vote 82 Growth and Financial Security Fund 

 

3. The committee considered the Supplementary Estimates for the Information Technology Office. 
 

The Information Technology Office Minister and the following officials appeared before the 

committee and answered questions: 
 

Witnesses 

Hon. Tim McMillan, Minister 

 Gerald Fiske, Deputy Minister    
 Phil Lambert, Assistant Deputy Minister, Operations 

 Richard Murray, Executive Director, Corporate Services 

 Rebecca Sengmany, Director, Finance  
  

4. The committee concluded consideration of the Supplementary Estimates for the Information 

Technology Office. On motion of Mr. D’Autremont: 
 

Resolved, That there be granted to Her Majesty for the twelve months ending March 31, 2011 the 

following sum: 

 
For Information Technology Office ............................................. $5,144,000 

 

5. The committee considered the Supplementary Estimates for Sinking Fund Payments – Government 
Share. 

 

6. The committee concluded consideration of the Supplementary Estimates for Sinking Fund Payments 

– Government Share. 
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7. The committee considered the Supplementary Estimates for the Growth and Financial Security Fund. 
 

8. The committee concluded consideration of the Supplementary Estimates for the Growth and Financial 

Security Fund. 

 
9. It was moved by Mr. Bradshaw: 

 

That this committee do now adjourn. 
 

The question being put, it was agreed to. 

 
10. The committee adjourned at 6:16 p.m. to the call of the Chair. 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

_________________________ _____________________________ 

Kathy Burianyk Delbert Kirsch 
Committee Clerk Committee Chair 


